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June 9, 2010

Dear Assemblyman Ruskin:

Very many thanks for affording us the opportunity as Faculty Representatives to participate in the hearings of the Joint Committee on the Master Plan for Higher Education. Thank you, too, for joining our meetings and for sending us the Joint Committee’s draft report. 

As you know, we embrace many of the priorities and concerns addressed in the report. We particularly agree with its statement on access, in particular the significance of facilitating access to public higher education for an increasingly diverse population in the nation’s most populous state. We are equally in agreement with its concern for affordability, in terms of both the state’s need for a well-educated citizenry and the recognition of the heavy debt burden falling on younger shoulders. We worry that young people may not fully appreciate the burden that they take on when they commit to loan terms. Many of our students are first-generation college goers for whom the financial challenges loom large. 

We heartily embrace your call for closure of the achievement gap that stands in the way of underserved and disadvantaged communities and we hope that California public universities will continue to educate first-generation college students at a higher level than other states or the private sector. We hope that opportunities for increased rigor in the later years of K-12 education, a strategy that has been pursued by European universities, could enable future classes of students to prepare more fully for higher education and meet university requirements in a more timely way. We hear the calls for a system of articulation that improves upon the present one, but worry that any system that delivers inadequately prepared students may meet one definition of efficiency while failing another. 

We also agree with your sentiments on transparency and believe that the three segments have made greater efforts in recent years toward accountability and transparency. 

The assurance of quality is for UC, CSU and CCC faculty the cornerstone of our contribution to public higher education and we are very happy to see you cite this factor as underpinning the state’s capability to maintain competitiveness. Other nations, particularly in Asia, grasp the importance of producing the numbers of scientists and scholars sufficient to meet the requirements of growing economies in an environment of global competition. 

Finally, we have learned a great deal from you and your colleagues about the importance of explaining to the public and their legislative leaders the importance of what we do in preparing California’s youth for participation in the global economy of the twenty first century. We greatly appreciate your guidance, your commitment to public higher education, and your service.

Sincerely,

Henry C. Powell




John Tarjan, Past Chair

Jane Patton, President

Chair, ICAS and UC Academic Senate
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